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Management Committee 2017 

Commodore Valerie Harrison 0435 242 274 mumbo1962@hotmail.com 

Vice Commodore Pamela Shipway 0448 986 081 pamba_au@hotmail.com 
Treasurer Phillip Sparkes 0414 223 654 pwsparkes@bigpond.com 
Secretary Cathy Chalmers 0425 352 362 catherine.chalmers@det.nsw.edu.au 
Committee Kevin Newman 

Chris Keevers 
Warren Parrott             

0417 648 692 
0437 181 446 
0427 658 301 

 
 

w.parrott@bigpond.com 

Rear Commodore Phillip Sparkes 0414 223 654 pwsparkes@bigpond.com 
 

Non-Executive Responsibilities 

Race Organiser 
Race Handicapper 
 

Chris Keevers 
Ralph Penn 
 

0437 181 446 
0429 431905 
  

 
rjpenn@bigpond.com 

Equipment Officer Kevin Newman 0417 648 692  
Cruising Coordinator Warren Parrott 0427 658 301 w.parrott@bigpond.com 
Membership Phillip Sparkes 0414 223 654 pwsparkes@bigpond.com 
Newsletter Editor       Valerie Harrison 0435 242 274 mumbo1962@hotmail.com 

 

Association Key Contact Details 
Mail PO Box 210, BOOLAROO NSW 2284 
Web www.trailersailer.org 
Payment Details To Treasurer, Phil Sparkes 

Or Direct Deposit to BSB 650000 - Account No. 962889402 ς Account Name 
NHTYA ς Please use your name in the reference 

 
General Meeting Notice 

Notice is hereby given of the General Meeting of the Newcastle and Hunter Trailer Yacht Association to be 
held on Tuesday 15th August 2017 at 7pm ςClub Macquarie. 
 

Deadline for content for the next Newsletter: 10th September 2017 
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DISCLAIMER 
 

Nothing in the publication is, or is to be 
taken as advice, and, except for authorised 
statements, any other statements or opinion 
is that of the contributor or advertiser and 
not the Newcastle and Hunter Trailer yacht 
Association (NHTYA). The NHTYA its officers 
and members expressly disclaim any liability 
to any person for anything done or omitted 
to be done in reliance upon anything 

contained in this publication 
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/ƻƳƳƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ weport- 
 

 
Hi everyone,  
 
So much to happen but not much has happened  but will happen that 
hasnôt happened yet. 
 
Thanks for such a great turn out for the Audit day - Ralph is pleased. 
 
Iôm writing this from Walgett, NSW on our way to Birdsville then 
Winton and on to Cairns and back down home - should take about a 
month J 

 
Service is intermittent so if you call and I donôt answer donôt be upset. 
 
Things are gearing up for the 3 and6 hour race over October long weekend. Iôll get the NOR out 
soon but basically its a club event so the racing is free. Visitors will pay $10 for the whole weekend. 
Sunday meal is $10 for meat and everyone to bring salad/desert just like the Christmas party. 
Visitors are exempt from the salad bringing as they will enjoy our NHTYA hospitality . 
 
Racing this year will have overall CBH positions with  a trop hy at the end of both seasons combined. 
If you donôt have a published CBH donôt worry Ralph will arrange one  for NHTYA racing.  
 
Cruisingðhmm the lucky ones are off to Fraser Island but the cruising doesnôt end there!!  Please let 
Warren know where you would like the club to go otherwise we ôll just end up going where Warren 
wan ts to go ï not that that ôs a bad thing but please let us know.  
 
Membership fees are becoming due soon- pre warning and if yo u need to have your boat audited 
and didnôt get there on Sunday please make an effort to have this done quickly and started before 
racing commences. 
 
Alas I was hoping for the Lake Keepit report to be included in this news letter but I grabbed the 
wrong thu mb drive with Pam ôs photos on it... so youôll all have to wait till the next newsletter..  
 
But we do have a great read from our intrepid travellers - Derek and Leanne, enjoy. 
 
 
Cheers, 
 
Valerie Harrison  
Commodore  NHT YA 
435 242 274 
 

 
 

*** Front cover is Wanderer 2 on the last race weekend...



NHTYA Newsletter June 2017    Page 4 

 

NHTYA 

Minutes of the General Meeting  

Held at Club Macquarie  
Tuesday 18 th  July, 2017  

 
Meeting opened at : 19:05 hrs  

 
Chairman:  Valerie Harrison 

 

Attendance:  As per Attendance Sheet (19 attendees)  
 

Apologies:  Charmain Mills, Graeme Shubert, Penny Barrett, Chris Keevers, Kim Sparkes, Garry Chalmers,  
Hart Peters 

 

Minutes of the previous General Meeting  (20 th  June, 2017)  
 

¶ Resolved: Accepted as printed in the Newsletter 

¶ Proposed: Val Harrison Seconded: Pam Shipway 

 

Matters ar ising from the previ ous minutes  

¶ Forum on website needs participation from members. 

 

Matters arising from previous correspondence  

¶ Nil 

 
Correspondence  

 
In  

1. Newcastle Permanent Building Society Statement ς June 2017. 
2. NPBS updated terms and conditions for account. 
3. Renewal applicatƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŦǊƻƳ tƘƛƭƭƛǇ IŀǊǘΣ άaƛǊŀƎŜέ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭΦ 
4. Email from Phillip Hart in relation to accessing members only section of website. 
5. Email from Graham Roskell at Club Macquarie to advise that November was unavailable for meeting booking 

due to a large raffle, but all other dates were alright. Also, there would be a fee of $3.50 per head if we 
required tea and coffee, so I declined this. 

6. Catalina Festival invitation to participate. 

 
Out  

1. Letter to Club Macquarie requesting use of venue and booking dates for meetings, via email. 
2. Responses to Phillip Hart regarding members only section of website and membership renewal. 
3. Email to Phillip Hart giving access to members only section of website following membership renewal. 
4. Email to Graham Roskell declining tea and coffee in room booked for meetings. 

 
Reports  Presented  

 

Treasurer ôs Report: Phill Sparkes 

¶ Proposed: Phill Sparkes   Seconded: Barry White 

 

NHYTA Monthly Financial Report month June 2017  

 NPBS Account  ING Account  

Opening balance $  5717.08 $5603.63 

Closing balance $10367.71 $Nil 

Cash in $  6708.63 $       

Cash out $  2058.00 $5603.63 

Total cash on hand        $10367.71  

Presentation night:  

Income: $1530.00 
Expenditure: $1668.00 
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Racing  & Regatta:  (Chris Keevers) Val presented  

¶ Audit day: prearranƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ wŀƭǇƘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ōƻŀǘ ŀǳŘƛǘŜŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀǳŘƛǘ ŘŀȅΦ  
Prerequisite: Turn up with form completed. 

¶ Race day and cruise for October will be swapped in accordance with dates on program to avoid race on day of 
Catalina Festival. 

¶ Proposal to have an annual CBH perpetual trophy, donated by Brian Harrison, has been put to committee and 
accepted. 

¶ Adjustment to OODs  

 

Aquatic Services:   John Pateman 

¶ Styles Point ramp siltation issues have not progressed 

¶ F-jetty design is complete but not yet released 

¶ Valentine extension should be finished in one weeks time 

¶ Croudace Bay boat launching facility should be finished end of this month 

 
Cruising:  Warren Parrott 

¶ Onshore cruise: 22-23 July at Ferndale Park Dungog, near Chichester Dam, bring van or tent. Cost $15 per 
person, per night. Self-catered, bring firewood. 

¶ 5-6 August: Cruise around Lake Macquarie, stay on jetty at Warners Bay, lunch at Pulbah on Sunday 

¶ Other cruises alternate between home and away, but open to suggestions and offers. 

¶ September: Phil leading cruise to Fraser Island. Local cruise may also happen in conjunction with this. 

¶ Use website forum to advise attendance at cruises. 

¶ Myall Lakes cruise after Christmas with a variation. 

¶ Float your boat event will be near mid-June. 
 

Membership: Phil 

¶ $90 received from Phillip Hart 

¶ Renewals due before November. 

¶ Code for members only section of website will change in November. 

 
General Business:  

  Cathy 

¶ Venue for November meeting: to be advised 

  Doug 

¶ 9ȄǇƛǊŜŘ ŦƭŀǊŜǎΥ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ .ǳƭōŜŎƪǎ ƻǊ wa{Φ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜ method of disposal suggested, but not 
sanctioned.  

               John 

¶ Night adventure was superb. 

               Barry 

¶ Any long sleeve club shirts? 

               Val 

¶ Merchandise items will be discussed at next committee meeting.  

¶ Suggestions for items discussed. 

               Phil 

¶ Suggestions put forward to change our club stickers to modernise them. 

¶ 30
th
 WǳƭȅΣ рǇƳΥ CǊŀǎŜǊ ƛǎƭŀƴŘ ǘǊƛǇ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ tƘƛƭ ŀƴŘ YƛƳΩǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΦ  

¶ Leanne Tracy has been back in Australia for a couple of weeks due to 
their AIS breaking down and an Australian address required for repairs. 

 
Date of next General Meeting :  

¶ 15
th
 August (2017) 

 

Meeting Closed: 20:25 hrs 

 
Cathy Chalmers (Secretary) 
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Ocean Diamond II   by Derek and Leanne Tracey 

23th May 2017 
OMG. Weôre in America and where has the time gone? 
 
We left Barbados and sailed to Grenada, which was going to be our southern most point of the 
Caribbean . The crossing was all down wind and a pleasant overnight sail. We arrived in Prickly 
Bay for a check in only to be meet by some of our Aussie friends from Gibraltar. After check in we 
decided to go and look at new anchors as I wasnôt happy with the 20kg Delta. The crew of 
Takamoana, an Aussie cat rushed into the shop to get us back to our dragging boat. The 2.3hp 
Honda was just agonisingly slow as we could see our yacht banging up and down on top of another 
Aussie cat called Big Bandicoot. We now have a 6hp Tohatsu four stroke that fits better onto our 2.9 
Highfield Aluminium bottom dinghy. Its red paint was all down the side of our boat and the 65ft cat 
had sustained some damage from us and we from it. So off to a mooring ball and bollocks to the 
anchor. Phil the owner seemed pretty good about it and we even became good friends but it did hurt 
the old bank account. 
Three weeks later we moved to a marina called La Phar 
Bleu, two bays west to be closer to our English cousin who 
holidayed at one of her friends houses on the island. We 
went all over the  
Grenadian country side taking in chocolate factory and rum 
factories and old volcanos. We went to beaches and 
shopping like tourists do. The locals are the friendliest people 
you have ever met. Then a week later we sailed north to 
Carricou and after picking up a ball we checked in and went 
on to their carnival. The locals h ave got some strange habit 
of painting themselves with old engine oil and I can tell you not to catch a local bus with light 
coloured clothes on. 
Next was a lovely stop in a place called Chatham Bay at Union Island a little further north.  Here 
we sat at our new anchor, a 33kg Rocna, waiting out a strong blow. Now we were starting to see 
some of the toys that litter the islands, with the big yachts and paid crew all treating their guests to 
pleasant times in paradise. 5 days at anchor saw us wanting to head  further north so off to the 
really pretty island of Bequia. We visited the local Turtle sanctuary and camped quite close to the 
famous Frangipani bar and restaurant, which knew how to charge for their drinks but the wifi was 
good. Food and drinks are very  expensive in the islands and shopping like the locals helps. 
We missed St Vincent due to recent reports of cruising yachts being boarded and even one English 
yacht had the owner killed and the wife left for dead, not nice. Back then to the compound of St  

Lucia which felt like home port now.  
   
After using up a credit we had and some good times with 
other Australians we had meet, we headed to the French 
held Martinique. Great shopping with French stores and 
packed with French boats and huge mooring field s. Again 
we meet up with people who had become friends in the 
Canaries and some others from further south. Itôs 
constantly amazing to me how you make friends and then 
meet them again somewhere else. The cruising 
community seems very large in the Islands.  
Each new place requires a new check in procedure but he 
French have it down pat. We moved to Dominica and then 

St Luciaôs Drive-in Volcano 
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to the port of Portsmouth were you check in and out at the same time which gives you two weeks 
stay. We did a river tour with some Germans and saw  the hut that was featured in the Pirates of the 
Caribbean movie.  
  
Did a nature walk of the forest trees and were told about 
each with its own medicinal properties, each were very 
pretty. Then of course they take you to the local bar for a 
drop of the local Rum. Not my favourite but I tried to get 
the taste for it several times. More happy hours and sun 
downers with other cruisers and then itôs off to 
Guadeloupe. We dropped anchor in Deshaies fishing 
village right outside Hemingwayôs famous restaurant 
hangout. Moving up we arrived at Antigua, another 
English protectorate.  Lots of history and great forts and 
harbours with gun emplacements and the old sailing day 
forts all restored. Anchored in Portsmouth we meet more 
Aussie couples sailing around and some have been doing this for 15 years.  Here we also meet back 

up with a member of our Atlantic crew and his girlfriend 
and another lovely couple who we made friends with in 
Gibraltar and Barbados. Michael and Iulia are cruising 
around making money from tea ching people to sail but he 
does also have some great anchoring techniques. Out for 
drinks and meals and then 
after the goodbyes we 
headed for St Martin.    
  
Now we are heading east 
instead of north. St Martin 
is a funny place. Half 
French and half Dutch  but 
what a great place to 

holiday. Cruisers can find all sorts of required stuff and stores. 
More Aussies and old friends from other ports see us staying out 
late for several nights. Beach parties and lovely dinners as well as 
bars by day restricted for t he sailing community, were very much 
enjoyed. The best thrill is the airport with its runway ending at the 
popular beach of Maho, were you can get blasted by the jet engines. 
The BVIôs (British Virgin Islands), are the Whitsundays of the Caribbean Islands. Here we spent a 
few days seeing the sights and being caught up with hundreds of tourists from charter companies of 
which the place is loaded. We did the Baths and the famous Willy Tôs Bar with anchorages crowded 
by hundreds of boats. Nanny Cay was the mar ina were we had to go to join the  ARC USA starting 
point and again checks of the boat and lectures on safety,  had to be undertaken. New marina 
friends were made and then we headed out as the last boat to go as we both had a bad cold. 8 days 
latter we arr ived into Ft Lauderdale Florida. Not an easy sail but out of the 5 boats we again did 
pretty well and came 3 rd . 
America is a huge Wow. The people arenôt as bad as I had thought and are really friendly but the 
prices? Bahia Mar marina is $165.00US a night b ut the taxi fares are good. West Marine a big 
marine chandlery store chain took 4 hours just to find were everything thing is and thatôs before 
you start to do your shopping. The other yachts in the marina were huge, I mean really big. Stephen 
Spielbergôs yacht was there and a few had helicopters aboard. Fuel is much cheaper in the states 
and the food prices arenôt too bad. I just wish the Aussie dollar was better though. After our ARC 
dinner and pleasantries we headed north for West Palm Beach and into the  Inter Costal Waterway 
(ICW). First was a bridge with an advertised height of 65 feet and we scraped through. I think we 
are 61 feet.  

Friends Michael and Iulia  

Indian River 
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Cape Canaveral was our next port and we went through another lifting bridge and a canal lock to 
anchor in the ICW a gain. All the operators are extremely polite and call you captain all the time, 
makes me feel good. We are fast discovering that the ICW is very shallow and we will continue up 
via costal hops and are now in the St Johns River in a marina of sorts thatôs a dollar a foot, not too 
bad. So Jacksonville Florida is the largest town in the states by area so Uber is being well tested. 
Walmart super stores are great for food , guns, clothes and getting your nails done. I didnôt get my 
nails done. There has been a tornado warning for the last few days but we will soon leave.  
 
Our next port will be further north and we now have a dedicated Garmin Tracker aboard. We are 
able to text short messages and receive weather forecasts and you could even follow us on the 
Garmin  web site. To Oriental North Carolina is a next major port as we have booked the boat for a 
much overdue anti -fouling job, some more welding to the bow sprit and we need to pull the mast as 
we now have a banging sound coming from inside the mast and it see ms to be getting worse. The 
work will be constant at this port. Once completed, we are planning to go as far north as Canada 
and do a motor home trip. Some of our Ocean Cruising Club friends have invited us to a cruise on 
the Chesapeake and one in Maine but our progress is slower than I first thought. The map looks 
small but the distances are big like Americaôs roads and towns. 
 
Leanne was planning on taking a break and going home to report in person but our lovely friends 
at the Australian Tax office decid ed they needed the funds more than us. We will however try to 
keep you up to date with what we see and do and hope itôs not too boring. 
 
As we have been away for well over a year now, itôs flown by very quickly and we are missing you 
all.  
 
Keep Smiling, 
Leanne and Derek Tracey 
Ocean Diamond II  
 
 

 
 

Ft Lauderdale Beach 
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22 ï 23 July 2017  

 

 

 
For all your pool supplies, service and installation. 

Contact:- Gaylene and Kevin on 
Phone: 4951 1570 

Or call in at:- 
Unit 3/13 Carbine Close 
MARYLAND NSW 2287 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We had a wonderful time at 
Ferndale park. What a beautiful 
camp site to relax and enjoy the 
company of others.... Alas not 
many óothersô  L  
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Brian and I were joined by Pam and J acob on 
Friday night with Kevin and Gaylene joining 
us on Saturday.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We went and looked over Chichester Dam followed by another campfire Saturday 
night....   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I have never been to this campsite but would thoroughly recommen d it to anyone.. we 
will certainly be going back next year.  
 


